HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall on October 11th.2017
Present:





In Attendance:




Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.K.Saggers


    
County Cllr. D.Roper 



Cllr.S.Fuller

     







Cllr.A.Fletcher Cllr.A.Hackett


Parishioners:   One

J.Graves (Clerk)

a) Public Participation Mrs.Lincoln discussed the state of the pond

b) Poluce Report The website indicated that one crime had been reported in July and five in August.

c) NCC Report Dan Roper reported that there was little to add to earlier reports and that budgets were still the main points being considered.

d) Broadland DC Report n/a

e) Full Council  Vice Chairman Stephen Howes presided

1. Apologies Linda Rogers and Paul Carrick (BDC)

2. Declarations of interest Sue Fuller and Kevin Saggers as Village Hall Committee members.

3. Minutes of the meeting on September 13th. were confirmed and signed
4. Reports The Clerk reported that Shaun Vincent from BDC had reported, in reply to letters from CPRE, that the latest plans for site allocations were aimed at the period 2026 to 2036 and were based on the assumption that existing allocations would be developed by then. The cost of a footpath from Waterloo Road to Cromer Road could be in the region of £k60-80+ depending on the route and the Council decided not to pursue this. A broken gate spring at the QE playground had been replaced by Stephen Howes and Sovereign were expected within the week to attend to the Rotanet which has seized.

5. Planning No applications to consider

6. Chequers Field There had been little progress in the land transfer with Enterprise Inns which was being delayed by a backlog at the Land Registry.

7. Gate Prices Following the quotation at the previous meeting from G&G Fencing, the Clerk had obtained quotations from Norse and Simons Landscaping. Simons quotation was accepted but it was decided not to proceed until the land transfer issues had been resolved.

8. Speed Signs The Clerk was asked to obtain a quotation for a sign similar to that recently installed at Frettenham and to liaise with Highways on suitable sitings and the costs of additional posts if necessary. A final decision on whether to apply for funds from the Parish Partnership scheme would be made at the November meeting,

9. Village Pond Alex Hackett had made a detailed survey of the pond with recommendations on how to clear silt and restore life to the pond. The first stage would be the removal of Alder trees adjacent to Grange Road plus spraying and coppicing of surrounding vegetation. The Clerk would arrange for a tree surgeon to meet Alex Hackett on site to see what was needed and for a quotation to be sent to the Clerk before the next meeting
10. Correspondence Following concerns from a resident on Cromer Road after two accidents involving deer the Clerk would ask NCC for additional signs. 

11. Finance The Council agreed to donate £50 to the RBL Poppy Appeal and balances carried forward were £54,070.35 which includes £20,236.27 in the sum set aside for the long term maintenance of Chequers Field.

12. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports Clerk asked to chase clearance of drain in Hall Road

13. Questions from the Public None

14. Next Meeting  Wed. November 15th. at 7.30 p.m.
